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Dear Parents, 
Well done to Year 2 who won the attendance award 
last week with 97.4%.  This a major focus and 
priority where we endeavour to surpass the whole 
school target of 96%.  Thank you to our Hub 
Councillor Mr Knight for 
supplying the cake for 
Year 2.   Mr Knight has 
kindly offered to do so 
for the coming year for 
the winning class each 
week, if their attendance 
is above 96%. 
I am sure you are aware of the incident yesterday 
regarding the electrical fire which occurred between 
the Spar shop and the school hall.  I would like to 
commend the swift actions of staff ensuring the 
safety of the children and themselves during this 
time.         Have a brilliant weekend. 
Tim Wherry, Senior Head of School 

Healthy Tuck 
Thank you for your support with supplying your 
children with healthy tuck this term.  The children 
are already commenting on the effects of eating 
more healthy foods and as teachers, we have 
noticed an improvement in behaviour and focus in 
class.  Thank you. 

A huge thank you to 
the parents who 
have embraced our new payment 
system 'ParentPay'.   
The more parents that use ParentPay, the greater 
the benefit is to our school. There are a few parents 
who have not accessed their accounts.  Activation 
letters have been sent to those parents.  
You can help us reduce workloads for all staff, 
creating more time for educational support and the 
smooth running of the school. Using ParentPay also 
ensures that all financial transactions are safe and 

secure, helping to remove costs associated with us 
having to manage cash securely on the school 
premises.  We aim to become a completely cash 
free office. 
We now have an office iPad so we can help you to 
set up your account.  If you need any help with using 
ParentPay or have any queries relating to payments, 
the office staff are more than happy to help you. 
Thank you. 

School Census 
Our School census takes place on 4th October.  We 
have sent data checking sheets home so that you 
can check the data we hold for your child/ren.  
Please could you ensure that you return them to the 
school office as soon as possible, so any changes 
can be made to our records. 
We will be having a special American meal on 4th 
October.  Further details below: 

 

http://www.bugle.eschools.co.uk/website


 

Is your child eligible for Free School 
Meals?   

Your child may be eligible for free school meals 
if you (or the child themselves in their own right) 
is in receipt of any of the following benefits. 
 Income Support (IS). 
 Job Seekers' Allowance (Income-Based) and 

equal based Job Seekers Allowance. 
 Income Related Employment and Support 

Allowance (ESA-IR) and equal based 
Employment and Support Allowance. 

 Child Tax Credit (CTC) with an annual income of 
less than £16,190. 

 Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks 
after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit. 

 Guarantee Element of Pension Credit (GPC). 
 Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 (IAA) Support. 
 Universal Credit - if you apply on or after 1 April 

2018 your household income must be less than 
£7,400 a year (after tax and not including any 
benefits you get) as assessed by earnings from 
up to three of your most recent assessment 
periods. 

Universal Infant Free School Meals (UIFSM) 
All Key Stage 1 (Reception, Year 1 and Year 2) 
pupils are entitled to receive a free school meal as 
part of the Universal Infant Free School Meals 
(UIFSM) initiative, regardless of what benefits are 
being claimed. 
If you are in receipt of any of the benefits listed 
above which would entitle your child to free school 
meals, your school could claim Pupil Premium 

funding to support your child’s education, just by you 
completing an application form. 
Apply for Free School Meals 
You can apply for free school meals (or Pupil 
Premium) online at: www.cornwall.gov.uk/education-
and-learning/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/ 

Diary Dates:  
28/9/18 Bikeability (Y5/6) 
 The Big Coffee Morning 
2/10/18 Football/High 5 v Whitemoor 

home 
8/10/18 NHS Hearing Screening Year 1 
10/10/18 Cross Country at Par 
16/10/18 Football/High 5 v Treverbyn away  
19/10/18 Staff Training Day 
22/10/18-26/10/18 Half Term 
6/11/18  Football/High 5 v St Dennis home  
7/11/18 Cross Country at Par 
19/11/18 Rec Trip (Chair Hunt) 
20/11/18 NHS Nasal Vaccination  
 Football/High 5 v Roche away  
21/11/18 Rec Trip (Chair Hunt) 
5/12/18 Cross Country at Par 
12/12/18 Christmas Dinner 
119/12/18 End of Autumn Term  
 (school closes at 1.30 pm) 
20/12/18 Staff Training Day 
7/1/19 Spring Term Begins 
9/1/19 Cross Country at Par 
15/1/19 Football/High 5 v Nanpean home 
29/1/19 Football/High 5 v Luxulyan away 
12/2/19 Football/High 5 v Foxhole home 
6/2/19 Cross Country at Par 
18/2/19-22/2/19 Half Term 
5/4/19 Last Day of Spring Term 
23/4/19 Summer Term Begins 
29/4/19-1/5/19 Scholastic Book Fair 
13/5/19-16/5/19 KS2 SATS 
27/5/19-31/5/19 Half Term 
3/6/19 Staff Training Day 
7/6/19 Class Photos 
10/6/19-14/6/19 Phonics Week 
18/6/19 Clays Athletics at Brannel 
24/7/19 Last Day of Summer Term 
 School closes at 1.30 pm 
25/7/19 Staff Training Day 
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